AUDIT/WORKSHOP MEETING

Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

on Wednesday the 12th day of December, 2012

Roll Call:              
Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor
George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman
      


Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman 

       

     
Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman
Absent:

Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman

Also Present:

Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town




James Osborne, Town Engineer




Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                       Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:07 p.m.

1. ROLL CALL
The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG  

Councilman Woolsey led the pledge of allegiance to the flag.

3. MOMENT OF SILENCE 
4. CHANGES TO AGENDA

Add-On # 11
PLANNING BOARD: Lands of Hammond: Landscape Bond
5.
APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve this audit in the amount of $591,938.03, with no exceptions. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey. 
DISCUSSION: Councilman Woolsey questioned whether anyone checked to see if all of the work listed on the lawn maintenance invoices has been completed.

Supervisor Booth said he will ask Code Compliance to follow up on Mr. Woolsey’s question. 

Councilwoman Greene questioned the same invoices and asked if the Town needed resolutions for the invoices. 

Supervisor Booth said the invoices will be re-levied next year.  
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent

6. ACCOUNTING:

A.
Capital Projects – Recommended Project Close-Outs
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated December 3, 2012, submitted by Jacqueline Calarco, Town Accountant, for Interfund Transfers and Closing of the following Capital Projects:

FROM



TO



      AMOUNT

General Fund Capital Projects 

Fuel Management

General Fund Interfund Revenue     $16,409.96

Sewer Fund Capital Project

Colden Park Imp.

Crossroads Interfund Revenue
     $62,524.63

DISCUSSION: Supervisor Booth asked the Town Board to consider closing the projects recommended by Ms. Calarco. 
The Board Members agreed that Supervisor Booth should discuss the accounts to be closed with Ms. Calarco.
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Councilwoman Greene said she will make copies of the proposals she has received for the sign for the Town Hall and present them at an Audit Workshop Meeting. 

The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent

B. Budget Transfers:

                  i 
Labor Relations Attorney
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the 2012 budget transfer request dated December 6, 2012, submitted by Jacqueline Calarco, Town Accountant as follows:


FROM


TO



AMOUNT

Contingency

Labor Relations Attorney



001.1990.0499

001.1420.0406


$25,000.00

The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
ii
Computer Maintenance
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the 2012 budget transfer request dated December 6, 2012, submitted by Jacqueline Calarco, Town Accountant as follows: 


FROM


TO



AMOUNT



Contingency

Computer Maintenance



001.1990.0499
001.1680.0497

$5,000.00


The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent

7. HIGHWAY:  Seasonal Workers

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated December 4, 2012, submitted by Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent, to hire Thomas Decker and Edwin Van Voorhis as full time Seasonal Laborers. They will both have a start date of December 20, 2012 at a pay rate of $12.00 with the funds coming from account 5110.100. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene asked to withhold action on R. Garcia until they receive additional information. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent

8. POLICE DEPARTMENT:  Education Reimbursement

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated December 4, 2012, submitted by Michael Clancy, Chief of Police, to reimburse Office Vincent Spampinato $715.50, as per Section VIII-IV of the PBA Contract, for an Organizational Research and Theory course that he has completed with an ending grade of 93. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
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9. DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS:

A.
Repairs to Route 52 Pump Station
James Osborne, Town Engineer, said John Platt, Commissioner of Public Works, has obtained three price quotes to replace the roof of the Route 52 Pump Station that was damaged during Hurricane Sandy. They are as follows:


Vender




Amount


Hollenbeck & Dailey


Newburgh, NY 12550


$7,250.00


Mace Construction


Salisbury Mills, NY 12577

$7,500.00


Precision Roofing


Southfields, NY 10975


$15,750.00

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the memorandum dated December 6, 2012, submitted by John Platt, Commissioner of Public Works, to accept the price quote submitted by Hollenbeck & Dailey located in Newburgh, New York to replace the roof of the Route 52 Pump Station at a price of $7,250.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

DISCUSSION: Councilman Piaquadio asked if the roof is covered under the Town’s insurance. 

Supervisor Booth said the Town submitted a claim to the Town’s insurance company and also to FEMA. It is necessary to fix the roof now to prevent any further damage. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent

B. Chadwick Lake Filter Plant:  Equipment Purchase

Mr. Osborne said this item is listed on State Bid. A spectrophotometer is needed to conduct water quality parameter testing at Chadwick Lake Water Filtration Plant. GHD requires a spectrophotometer for testing within their water quality study underway at the filtration plant. 
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the memorandum dated December 6, 2012, submitted by John Platt, Commissioner of Public Works, to purchase a Hach DR6000 spectrophotometer from State Bid for an amount of $7,848.90.  An inventory tag will be placed on the spectrophotometer after it is purchased. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene asked if there is money in the budget for this purchase. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent

10. ENGINEERING:

A. Balmville Estates: Reduction of Security
James Osborne said Balmville Estates is a short private road off of Susan Drive that includes a water main that serves the houses on the road. Mr. Osborne said his punch list items have been addressed except for the paving pad around the hydrant. The applicant has been made aware that the paving pad is not complete.

Mark Taylor the Attorney for the Town said he was contacted by the attorneys representing the developer regarding the submission of the document. He advised them that in addition to the documents they provided a title report is needed because the Town is obtaining an easement in the private road.  Mr. Taylor has not received any documents as to date. 

Councilman Woolsey questioned if the funds that are being held are sufficient. 
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MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the memorandum dated December 11, 2012, submitted by James Osborne, Town Engineer, to reduce the performance security for Balmville Estates from its current amount of $26,445.00 to $13,000.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent

B. Domingues Subdivision:  Release of Security
Mr. Osborne said this release is for Domingues Road which is a 5 lot private road located off of Candlestick Road. The work is complete which includes the installation of the stormwater pond and the As-Built Drawing of the road has been submitted. The road was inspected by the Highway Supervisor and himself. They are recommending the release of the performance security. There is no maintenance security required due to the fact that this is a private road. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Memorandum dated December 6, 2012, submitted by James Osborne, Town Engineer, to release the performance security for Domingues Subdivision. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent

C.
Hammond Subdivision: Approval of Cost Estimate for Performance Security
Mr. Osborne is asking for Town Board approval for a cost estimate for the construction of a proposed Town road, related stormwater collection system and street trees. The proposed project is a 13 lot subdivision located off of Cronk Road. The developer has completed some of the work on the Town road including clearing and grading, installation of sub-base material and paving of approximately 900 feet with dense binder base course. This work has to be inspected and if it meets Town’s standard Mr. Osborne will bring this matter back to the Board asking for a reduction. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Memorandum dated May 21, 2012, submitted by James Osborne, Town Engineer, to accept the cost estimate for Land of Hammond in the amount of $884,050.50 with an inspection fee of $33,002.00. Zen Design Consultants prepared the cost estimate.              The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent

11.    (Add On) PLANNING BOARD: Lands of Hammond, Landscape Bond
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the landscape estimate for Lands of Hammond project number 2004-27 in the amount of $7,260.00 with an inspection fee of $1,000.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
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12.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 7:38 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

            
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – absent; Supervisor Booth – yes 

             Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
Meeting adjourned at 7:38 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

__________________________
_
             ________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
  
Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

